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From the Prez, Steve W8TER 

 
Here we are in January of 2022 and still dealing with the Covid virus.  I hope you have 

considered getting vaccinated as I have known of many people either dying or have 

become permanently injured because of the virus. 

 

It is never good when we have to start off the year warning ourselves to be diligent in 

trying to avoid contracting or spreading such a highly transmittable  creation. This 

version is extremely contagious. Please treat it as a dangerous threat. 

 

Fortunately we have radio communications and that can be a comfort that allows us to 

converse (talk/listen) on a regular basis. I encourage all to try and be come more active in 

the local nets and events. Take the time to practice using good communication skills. 

Check into the nets and listen or contribute when you have an opportunity. TMRA has 

always been willing to help and instruct new operators and try to steer them to 

understand proper radio etiquette and protocol. Take the time to learn the phonetic 

alphabet and use it when necessary. 

 

Ask questions and bring your conversations and questions to the Sunday night net where 

we are more than willing to discuss and share good information about radio and 

communication aspects. Learning and getting educated is a powerful tool especially when 

it comes to amateur radio. 

 

In front of the radio s, we do not have to wear a mask but when we are out in the field with 

others it is a wise choice to try and maintain social distancing and continue to wear a mask 

so that we may avoid spreading or contracting the virus. 

                                    TMRA MEMBERS and FRIENDS 

TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon 
  January 2022 
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Before it gets too cold, make sure your antennas are still in place and that the snow or rain 

storms may not harm them.  

 

If you have 6 meter capability please check into the 6 meter nets. A great place for 

technician class operators to participate. 

 

I use a 6 meter Ringo Ranger on 6 meters and it is only 15 feet off of the ground. 

Remember... 6 meters is the Magic Band. Great for local nets and rag chew and fun for all 

when the band opens. 

73, 

Steve/W8TER 

LOCAL 6 METER NETS  

 

Wednesdays at 9:00 pm 

 

1st Wednesday of the month is on 50.400 AM mode. 

 

2nd Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

 

3rd Wednesday of the month is on 50.125 USB mode. 

 

4th Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

 

5th Wednesday of the month is on 52.525 FM mode. 

 

PLEASE JOIN US…on the air 

 

  

 

Additional… 

 

Thursdays at 9pm 

 

50.255 USB net. 

 

Six Meter Repeater in Downtown Toledo. 

Transmit 52.110 w/103.5 pl and receive 53.110. Currently down.  

 

73, 

Steve/W8TER 

 
TMRA General Meeting Minutes                             December 8, 2021 

http://50.0.1.144/
http://52.0.2.13/
http://50.0.0.125/
http://52.0.2.13/
http://52.0.2.13/
http://50.0.0.255/
http://52.0.0.110/
http://103.0.0.5/
http://53.0.0.110/
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Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Motion to not go through of last meeting. 1st Skeet KD8KXD, Darin KD8WBZ 

 

Roll Call Taken: 17 people attended today's meeting 

 

Treasurerôs Report given.  

 

Announcement was made that we are need someone to take over the the Treasurer's duties for the Club. 

 

2022 Xenia, Ohio Hamfest is scheduled for 3rd weekend in May 20-22, 2022 

TMRA will have a bus scheduled for one day that weekend.  

 

TMRA Winter Field Day is scheduled for January 29, 2022 at the Maumee Lucas County Library,  

501 River Road, Maumee, Ohio 43537   Phone: 419.259.5360 

 

Motion to Adjourn meeting: First and Seconded 

Steve W8TERôs  Crazy Man Electrical Video was shown.  

 

Thanks to Bill KE8OTF 

 

 

 

 

TMRA MEMBERSHIP  
 

If you have not already renewed, TMRA memberships for the current year 

have already expired on June 30th! Becoming a member of TMRA shows your 

support for the club and is now the only source of income for the club. For 

certain club activities,  membership is required for insurance coverage. The 

fastest, easier way to renew is through Paypal at  

www.tmrahamradio.org/store 

 

You can charge a one time payment with a credit card for a very small fee if 

you do not already have a Paypal account. .  

 

The TMRA 6 meter repeater is temporarily down because of failure of a control module. 

The tech committee is searching for this part for the repeater and will keep you notified. 

http://www.tmrahamradio.org/store
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ARES News  
From Tim, KD8I ZU 

boxcar@toast.net. 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

Please always keep in touch through ARES in Brief Net on Sunday Nights at 7:30 or 
the ARES IO Group. If you have questions, you can contact Tim KD8IZU 

Please use the repeaters as much as possible. 

January 7, 2022 - Lucas County Siren Test at noon. 
  
January 22, 2022- Lucas County ARES General Meeting at 9:00 at the 11 Training 
Center 2127 Jefferson Avenue Toledo Ohio. Education this month will be on net 
control. 
  
We're still taking nominations for the LCARES Incorporated Board right up until the we 
close the nominations at the meeting on  January 22. If you want to nominate someone 
before the meeting, you can contact Jim KE8IJU or Tim KD8IZU. 
  
We wish everyone a safe and Happy New Year 
 
 
 
KD8IZU has issue a fund raising challenge, "Donate your spare change to LCARES". 
Contact Tim KD8IZU for details. 
 
 
Pictures from December TMRA meeting: 
 

 

mailto:boxcar@toast.net
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Figure 1  40 and 80 meter coils used by Steve, W8TER on Field Day 
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Figure 2  Glenn's Grab and Go Kit 

 
Figure 3  Another Grab and Go Kit for HF and VHF/UHF 
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Figure 4  professional quality 2m and 440 ground plane antenna. 

 
 

 Installing Windows 11 on any PC or laptop running Windows 10 

Bruce AA8HS, editor 

Windows 11 is out there and you may be receiving suggestions from Microsoft that you need to do a 
“PC Health Check” to determine if you can run Win 11. One of the major changes with Win 11 is the 
check for a chip on the motherboard called a Trusted Platform Module and the presence of Secure 
Boot in the BIOS. These are present in most PC’s or laptops manufactured in the past few years. 
Using these features, the number of malware infections drops off by as much 60% and this is really 
important in a big organization. You can expect companies to dump huge numbers of computers on 
the secondary market (computer repair shops) or just recycle them, this has raised concerns for those 
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concerned about the environment. All of the new computer parts needed will no doubt raise prices for 
them. 

If you download the Win 11 ISO file, burn it to a DVD, and try to install it, the installation will fail if your 
computer is more than a few years old. The same even goes for a virtual machine such as with 
VirtualBox. This is because the installer checks for the presence of the TPM chip and secure boot. 
Fortunately, at this time, there is a way to bypass the TPM and secure boot check and install Win 11. 
We don’t know how long this will work but Win 10 security support should last for the next few years. 
You may want to purchase a new PC at that time.  

Before starting this process, backup any important files. 

Here is the process which is also outlined in the video below: 

1. Search for and download the Windows 10 ISO file as well as the Windows 11 ISO file. The ISO files contain 

everything needed for installation of the operating system. These are large files and will take some time to 

download. 

2. After downloading, physically disconnect from the Internet, either by disconnecting the network cable or turning 

off your wireless modem or cable modem. This step was not mentioned in the video.  

3. /ǊŜŀǘŜ ŀ ƴŜǿ ŦƻƭŘŜǊ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊΩǎ ƘŀǊd drive. 

4. Right click on the Win 10 ISO and choose Open With Windows Explorer. This will create a temporary DVD from 

the ISO. 

5. Copy all of the files from the Win 10 DVD to the new folder. This will take a while. 

6. Right click and eject the Win 10 DVD. 

7. Right click on the Win 11 ISO to create a DVD. 

8. In the new DVD, open the folder Sources and find the file install.wim. Right click and copy it. These are the 

installation files for Win 11.  

9. Go to your new folder and paste install.wim into the sources folder. You will replace the existing file. You have 

just bypassed the checks for TPM and secure boot by using the Win 10 installer. 

10. Eject the DVD drive with Win 11. 

11. In the new folder, right click and open setup. The install process will take an hour or so. Then you can reconnect 

to the Internet.  

 

I have done this numerous times and the installer only returned me to Win 10 once. The installation then 

worked the second time. LŦ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪΣ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ²ƛƴ млΦ 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u1FmfJpJsKw&t=384s 

You might also want to watch some videos that tech you how to prevent Windows from 
spying on you. 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=u1FmfJpJsKw&t=384s
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Ham Radio Humor 
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Dale's Tales  
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Dale's Tales for January 2022  

Greetings, welcome to "Dale's Tales" for January, 2022. 

 

OUR THOUGHTS have been with our friends in the Kentucky Section as they have dealt with the tragedy of 

the recent tornadoes. We wish them all the best through the continuing recovery effort. 

 

RESOLUTIONS: How well I remember a discussion with my boss while I was still a teen, about New Year 

Resolutions. My argument was: "If it was worth a Resolution, it had to be worth Resolving NOW and not 

waiting for January 1". I have pretty well stuck with that, but I admit that at the end of each December, I look at 

what I had resolved to get accomplished throughout the past year and kinda renew those "instant resolutions". 

 

2021 has been no different. I still need to level a few feet of sidewalk, my 75 meter dipole feed line needs a 

rework and my 160 meter antenna is still rolled up in the garage. And those are the delinquencies I will admit.  

 

Other more recent items added to the current resolution list are a few things like boosting ARRL's relationship 

with local clubs, completing the development of a new ARRL Investment Management Structure and pressing 

for an upgrade for both Logbook of the World and the ARRL's Web Pages.  

 

Without doubt, the forthcoming ARRL Board Meeting this January will bring some new and interesting 

challenges. Some changes to the Board composition will happen and as the Board elects our Officers, some new 

faces may show up in those roles. Most importantly, the Standing Committees will have new appointees, and 

those committees have the greatest effects upon those of us in the field. The Administration and Finance 

Committee, the Programs and Services Committee (PSC) will likely see changes in their composition and the 

Emergency Communications and Field Services Committee is all new as it takes over some of the former duties 

held by the PSC. While it is very rare for all members on any given committee to change, this turnover is 

appropriate as it brings new ideas and new processes to each committee. 

 

HAMVENTION A Special not from the Hamvention Committee:  

 

The Hamvention organization needs your help to get the most deserving individuals and clubs nominated for the 

yearly awards to be presented in May at Hamvention 2022. It is time to get your Hamvention Awards 

nominations in. 

 

If you know an individual or club that deserves recognition for their efforts on behalf of amateur radio and want 

to nominate them for a 2022 Hamvention award don't delay. Nominations for the Technical Achievement, 

Special Achievement, Amateur of the Year and Club of the Year close Feb. 15. 

 

The Technical Achievement Award will be given to a selected amateur radio operator who has achieved 

technical excellence in the world of amateur radio. Examples are inventions, processes, discoveries, 

experiments and other technical accomplishments or any other outstanding technical achievement that 

contributed to amateur radio. 

 

The Special Achievement Award will be given to a deserving amateur that made an outstanding contribution to 

the advancement of the radio art and or science. This award is usually given to a respected amateur who 

spearheaded a single significant project. 

 

The Amateur of the Year Award is given to a ham that has made a long-term commitment to the advancement 

to amateur radio. This individual will have a history of ham radio contributions and has had a dedication to 

service, professionalism and the advancement of the avocation of amateur radio. 
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The Club of the Year will be honored for clearly demonstrating their involvement in varied aspects of Amateur 

Radio for the greater good of their community and/or their nation. 

 

Nomination forms, available at https://hamvention.org/event-details/awards/, are dedicated to the appropriate 

award nomination. At a minimum, each form should be completed with the information indicated but additional 

documentation is welcome. Please make sure that the nominating person is identified with a method to reach 

them in the case of questions from the nominating committee.  

 

Forms may be submitted using the following methods: Email: awards@hamvention.org; U.S. Postal Mail: 

Hamvention Attn: Awards Committee. Box 964, Dayton, OH 45401-0964 

 

Thank you and please address any questions to awards@hamvention.org 

Hamvention, an official ARRL Sanctioned Event, will be held Friday-Sunday, May 20-22 2022 at the Greene 

County Fairgrounds and Expo Center. 

 

Keep the date open on your calendar and plan to attend. This is your opportunity to see everything that is new in 

our great hobby, the newest products, the newest ideas and the latest from our Amateur Radio vendors. 

Hamvention also brings great speakers to their forum agenda, check the Hamvention web pages for full details. 

For more information visit www.hamvention.org 

 

SCOTT'S STUFF: Comments from your ARRL Vice Director Scott, N8SY. 

 

Happppppy New Year to one and all!! I am so glad that 2021 is now officially behind us. I am hopeful that 

2022 will be a much better and a more fun year than last. Have any of you gotten your ñJelly of the Month 

Clubò jelly yet? Iôm so looking forward to getting mine. 

 

With all that has happened this past year it seems to just be a ñbump in the roadò compared to what happened on 

December 10th in Kentucky, when a violent, long-tracked tornado moved across Western Kentucky, producing 

severe to catastrophic damage in numerous towns, including Mayfield, Benton, Dawson Springs, and Bremen. 

A total of 76 persons lost their lives in this outbreak. The tornadoes ranged from EF-1 to EF-4 leaving a path of 

destruction in its wake. The hardest-hit areas include Mayfield, Dawson Springs and Bowling Green. Please, 

above all else keep those folks in the Kentucky Section that have lost so much in your hearts and prayers as we 

move forward into 2022. 

 

Have you gotten your NIMS training completed yet? With winter coming on, now is a great time to get that all 

important training in when the weather is bad, and you just canôt find a good contest to get excited about. Why 

just sit and watch a boring TV show when you can be getting that ever so important training in. All of the 

classes that are suggested in the ARES Plan ï including 300 and 400 are now available on-line. You may have 

to look around a bit to find the elusive 300 ï 400 classes, but they are out there and just ready for you to sign up 

and get started on! Donôt be one of those folks that say ñI donôt need this training because nothing ever happens 

here!ò It does, and will, and the more we are prepared, the better it will be. 

 

January is a busy month for contests. We start the month off (January 01) with Straight Key Night. On January 

2nd we have Kids Day and well as the RTTY Roundup. January 16-18 we have the January VHF contest as 

well. 

 

Congratulations to the University of Michigan (UM) and to the Portage County Amateur Radio Service 

(PCARS) for their write-ups in the December issue of the ARRL Club News. Has your club done things that are 

https://hamvention.org/event-details/awards/
mailto:awards@hamvention.org
mailto:awards@hamvention.org
http://www.hamvention.org/
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newsworthy? The ARRL Club News is for radio clubs to show how they are working in the community and the 

hobby to advance amateur radio. If your club does a project, supports an event, does an EmComm activation or 

activates a park, Headquarters wants to hear about it. You can submit your newsletter article to: clubs@arrl.org 

 

Ham Radio University is going virtual for 2022. Have you gotten registered yet for the 2022 HRU? Itôs being 

held in conjunction with the New York City / Long Island Section Convention on January 8th. 

 

Registration is required, so youôll need to act fast if you havenôt already registered. A $5 donation is being 

asked, if you can. The forums are featuring an ARRL forum, contesting, basic HF operating, ham radio logging, 

intro to DXôing, how to learn and have fun with CW and many more. If you are interested, hereôs a link to their 

site: https://hamradiouniversity.org/ 

 

Dale and I are both getting ready for the upcoming Board meeting the week of January 17th in Newington. 

Thereôs a lot on the agenda and youôll be hearing more about all of the activities from the meeting later.  

 

That is going to do it from here this month. Stay safe and ñCatch Me On The Airò!!! 

 

--73, Scott Yonally N8SY, Vice Director, Great Lakes Division 

 

HAMFESTING:  

 

Here is the current listing of Great Lakes Division ARRL Sanctioned hamfests through mid 2022. Please note 

that all are subject to change, so please stay current by checking the sponsoring club's web page before making 

your travel arrangements.  

 

It is nice to see this list continue to grow. Be sure to invite your ARRL Officials as soon as your date is set.  

 

Please feel free to reproduce and publish in your local Club Newsletter with credit to the source. 

 

ARRL Sanctioned Hamfests through May 2022: 

 

01/16/2022 - SCARF Hamfest, Shade, OH 

 

01/23/2022 - Hazel Park Swap, Royal Oak, MI  

 

02/05/2022 - HARA Swap, Negaunee, MI  

 

02/12/2022 - Cherryland, Traverse City, MI  

 

02/26/2022 - Livonia Swap, Redford, MI  

 

03/05/2022 - Cave City, Cave City, KY  

 

03/12/2022 - MOVARC Hamfest, Bidewll, OH  

 

03/13/2022 - NOARS Winter Hamfest, Elyria, OH  

 

03/20/22 - Toledo Mobile Radio Assn Swap, Perrysburg, OH  

 

04/09/2022 - Cuyahoga Falls, Cuyahoga Falls, OH  

mailto:clubs@arrl.org
https://hamradiouniversity.org/
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04/24/22 - Athens Hamfest, Athens, OH  

 

05/07/22 - Cadillac Hamfest, Cadillac, MI  

 

05/20 to 05/22/2022 - Dayton Hamvention, Xenia, OH  

 

05/21/22 - GMARC Trunk Swap, Shelby Twp., MI  

 

If your club plans to request ARRL Hamfest Sanctioning, they should do so well in advance of the planned 

Hamfest date, as this allows adequate time for QST Listings. QST announcements require a 3 month lead time. 

 

If a swap is cancelled or the date is going to change, please notify ARRL HQ.For the latest detail on regional 

hamfests, check the ARRL web page at:  

http://www.arrl.org/hamfests-and-conventions-calendar 

 

Great Lakes Division  

wa8efk@arrl.org 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Did you know? 

¶ The Lucas County ARES Informational Net is every Sunday at 7:30 pm on 147.270. 

¶ The social net is every Sunday at 8:00 pm on 147.270. 

¶ The FLDigi  Net meets every Tuesday night at 7:30 PM at 147.27 MHz  

¶ Six Meter Nets meet every Wednesday and Thursday at 9:00 PM (EST). The Thursday night Net is on 

50.255 USB. For more information contact Dan, KE8UE, at dlcunn@sbcglobal.net. The Monday night 6 

meter Net is at 9 PM on the TMRA 6 meter repeater. 

¶ The Lucas County Siren Net is the first Friday of each month from 10:30 to 11:30 AM on 147.270 + 

W/103.5 PL and 442.850 + W/103.5 PL. 

¶ The Lucas County Hospital Net is the first Saturday of the even numbered months at 10:00 AM. 

¶ The NORC Net is the first Saturday of each month. This net typically meets at 11:00 AM on  

or around +/- 7.200 MHz LSB.  

http://www.arrl.org/hamfests-and-conventions-calendar
mailto:wa8efk@arrl.org
mailto:dlcunn@sbcglobal.net
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¶  

¶ . 

¶ Ron, N8RLH, has ham gear from the estates of silent keys. Contact: 419-345-6382 or rlhornbeck@att.net. 

 

¶ The TMRA apparel store is now open. Contact Gold Medal Ideas at http://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmra. 

¶ The calendar at the TMRA website, www.tmrahamradio.org, lists numerous ham radio activities each 

month.  

¶ TMRA has a Facebook page and an Instagram page, which can be accessed from an icon on the TMRA 

website or at https://www.instagram.com/tmrahamradio/.  

¶ Don't forget to select TMRA as your Organization of choice for Kroger Cares and Amazon Smile. This 

results in a donation to the club as a portion of your purchase. Instead of typing in the URL 

www.amazon.con, you must use smile.amazon.com. 

¶ There is a 900 Mhz net Saturday nights at 9 pm on the TMRA 900 Mhz repeater. 

¶ There is a simplex two meter net on 144.22 Mhz USB Friday nights at 8 pm. 

 

 

Editorôs Note: Beginning with the February 2019 issue, The Beacon will no longer produce a print version for 

mailing. The Beacon understands this change may inconvenience some club members and regrets that it is 

necessary.   

 
You may contact the Editor of The Beacon by emailing to: AA8HS@ arrl.net  or writing to:  

 

Bruce, AA8HS 

TMRA  

P.O. BOX 9673 

TOLEDO, OH  

43697-9673 

 

 

 

 

The TMRA Amateur Radio Beacon is 
published monthly by the Toledo Mobile 

Radio Association.   #322 
 

Editor:  Bruce AA8HS 
E-mail: AA8HS@arrl.net 

 

mailto:rlhornbeck@att.net
http://www.goldmedalideas.com/tmra
http://www.tmrahamradio.org/
http://www.amazon.con/

